September Report from Wymeswold Parish Council



Police Report
During the month of August 2017 Wymeswold had 2 reports of vehicle crime in the areas of East Road, one attempt theft where handles were removed and in the second case a quad bike was stolen from a rural location. 

Airfield Noise
The Parish Council has received a number of complaints over the summer about the noise from cars operated by Everyman Racing on Wymeswold airfield.
The Parish Council wishes to gauge the scale of the problem before asking Charnwood Borough Council to take action so, if you have  been similarly affected, please will you contact the Parish Clerk, Alice Gardam, wymeswoldpc@hotmail.co.uk or telephone 01509 881664

Centrebus no.8
The latest news on the no.8 service is that the County Council’s information gathering work will take place during September and October after which analysis will be undertaken to determine how the longer term support for key journeys can be delivered from April 2018. Please do use the service to help keep our no.8 bus.

River Mantle Bridge
[bookmark: _GoBack]We are pleased to say that the bridge over the River Mantle has finally been replaced by Charnwood Borough Council. The Parish Council can now start work on installing the more decorative railings.

The next meeting of Wymeswold Parish Council will be held on Monday 2nd October in the Sports Pavilion, Burton Lane, Wymeswold, starting at 7:00pm. All parishioners are welcome to attend.

Alice Gardam
Clerk to Wymeswold Parish Council
wymeswoldpc@hotmail.co.uk 
Tel 01509 881664

